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TOWN OF VALDESE 
TOWN COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING 
JANUARY 31, 2019 
 
The Town of Valdese Town Council met on Thursday, January 31, 2019, at 5:30 p.m., at the Valdese Fire 
and Police Department, 121 Faet Street SW, Valdese, North Carolina. The following were present:  Mayor 
John F. “Chip” Black, Jr., Councilman Keith Ogle, Councilwoman Frances Hildebran, Councilman J. Andrew 
Thompson, and Councilman Roy F. Sweezy. Also present were: Town Manager Seth Eckard, Deputy, 
Deputy Town Clerk Courtney Kennedy, and various department heads. 
 
Absent: Councilwoman Susan Stevenson.  
 
A quorum was present. 
 
Mayor Black called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. at the Valdese Fire and Police Department. Mr. Black 
stated that this was a Special Called Council Meeting to tour the facility with town staff and engineers. 
Structural Engineer Michael Alberto led a tour of the facility; identifying issues throughout the building. At 
5:57 p.m. Councilman Ogle made a motion to recess the meeting to 6:00 p.m. in the Waldensian Room at 
Old Rock School, 400 Main Street W, Valdese; seconded by Councilwoman Hildebran. The vote was 
unanimous.  
 
Mayor Black reconvened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. at Old Rock School. Mr. Black informed the audience 
that public comments would be taken at the end of the meeting. 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING PRESENTATION: Benjie Thomas of West Consultants, PLLC; Structural 
Engineer C. Michael Alberto; and Bob Smith of Talley & Smith Architecture, Inc. provided the following 
presentation: 
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Town Manager Seth Eckard presented the following financing options: 
 

                                                 
 
Mr. Eckard informed Council that the aforementioned financing options do not include the cost of demolition 
of the old town hall building; however, the numbers presented by Mr. Thomas reflect that cost. Mr. Eckard 
shared that there are not any grants available for a police or fire station at this time. 
 
OPEN FORUM/PUBLIC COMMENT:  
 
GLENN HARVEY, 404 LOUISE AVE, VALDESE: Mr. Harvey expressed his concerns about the lack of 
trend line data and trends for the future. Mr. Harvey would like to see data that identifies population trends, 
tax base, number of fires, what kind of fires and what equipment was required, what equipment was needed 
that the Town didn’t have, how many arrests a year, does the Town need the current staffing levels for 
police and fire, along with other critical information before Council makes a decision. Mayor Black informed 
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Mr. Harvey that the Western Piedmont Council of Governments creates annual reports that identify a 
significant amount of this information. Town Manager Seth Eckard shared that each month, the fire 
department presents a report to Council in the agenda packet that identifies the monthly activity in the 
department.  
 
ADJOURNMENT:  At 7:18 p.m., there being no further business to come before Council, Mayor Black 
declared the meeting adjourned. 
 
 
_____________________________   __________________________________ 
                   Town Clerk                                                                          Mayor 
ck 


